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Children’s Trust Board


Notes of meeting on 7th December 2007

	Attendees:

Apologies: -

CC
	Dave Hill (DH - Chair), Paul Ballatt (PB), Helen Lincoln (HL), Janet Martin (JM), Leanne Wallder (LW – for Angela Gibson), Sally McEnhill (SM),

Susanne Baccini (SB for Chris Frost), Morag Plank (MP for Chris Frost), Ray Hautot (RH), Graeme Thomson (GT), Andy Redfearn (AR), Cllr Debbie Shears (DS), Ian Newman (IN), Dave Marris (DM), Laurence Higgens (for Mark Clenaghan), Sarah Wilson (from the Audit Commission – SW), Keith Shipman (for item 4), Denise Hobbs (DHo - notetaker)

Chris Parsloe (CP), Linda Taylor (LT), Angela Gibson (AG), Chris Frost (CF), Cllr Oonagh Moulton (OM), Don King (DK), Mark Clenaghan (MC), Abbi Scott (AS)

Clare Gummett, Jonathan Lloyd, Angela McGinlay, Ben Harris, Joanna Richards, Gillian Dickinson, Peta Campbell, Dee Jupp, Sandra Garvey, Lorraine Burke, Christian Browning.


	
	Action

	1.  Apologies for absence

The above apologies were noted.  DH introduced SW from the Audit Commission who was doing some research as part of a national study on children's trust arrangements.  SW would be observing the meeting and would also be interviewing separately several Board representatives about children’s trust arrangements in Merton.


	

	2. Minutes / matters arising from previous meeting 

The minutes were agreed.


	

	3. Children and Young People’s Plan (CYPP) 2007-2010
The Board is required to review the CYPP on a regular basis and the current draft of the refreshed plan for 2007-2010 was circulated with the agenda.  A number of workshops had been held involving representatives from the Partnership to look at the draft report and a previous version of the draft had also been reviewed at the Children’s Trust Board Awayday.  The LAA targets had not yet been put in the plan but the intention was to incorporate the existing targets as well as the ones currently being negotiated for the second stage of the LAA.  The draft plan was discussed and comments made.  SM agreed to liaise with PB regarding adding further commentary on 14-19 area.  In the electronic version of the plan it was intended that the fifth column of the table giving details of activities would be hyperlinked to subsidiary plans which would feed into this plan.  The plan was broadly agreed.  DH asked that any specific issues be raised with PB before Christmas.  The draft Plan contained a table of performance indicators under each outcome area which would be used as a framework to monitor the performance of the Trust as a whole.


	SM/PB

ALL



	4. Integrated Youth Service Commissioning
Report circulated with the agenda putting forward proposals on the future commissioning arrangements for integrated youth support and bringing different areas of commissioning into one system.  A review of current service level agreements would be carried out to ensure they are currently value for money and a needs analysis survey would be completed in May 2008.  It was proposed that a reference group be set up similar to that which had recently reviewed the Children’s Fund to review the information available.  The proposals set out in the report were discussed and agreed.  


	

	5.  Future of Children’s Fund (CF) projects
A reference group was appointed by the Board in October 2007 to make recommendations on future re-commissioning.  The reference group had now met and the report detailing the recommendations of the group was circulated with the agenda.  The recommendations made in paragraph 2.10 of the report on future funding of services were discussed.  The group was proposing to cease funding to 2 projects, the ‘’Getting On’ Project and the Participation Project provided by Jigsaw4U.  The report also suggested the continued need for monitoring during the ‘transitional’ period.  It was agreed that MVSC would continue to perform this function.  Costs will need to be agreed for this.

It was agreed that the review process of the commissioned services had worked well.  The recommendations detailed in the report were agreed.  The services recommissioned would be contract monitored to ensure were giving value for money.


	

	6.  Local Area Agreement (LAA) update
The original LAA took effect from April 2007 and the Merton Partnership is now in the process of  negotiation with GoL for the second stage LAA.  The second stage LAA would include the originally agreed targets unless it was felt these should be taken out.  Additionally there would be around 35 new indicators, with an additional 16 mandatory education indicators.  Of the 35 new indicators, Merton Partnership will seek to include between 5 and10 additional CYP indicators.  Some members of the Board took part in a workshop looking at a list of 15 possible indicators from which the additional indicators could be taken.  The negotiation process with GoL had begun with an initial position statement and list of indicators being submitted to GoL earlier today.  It was noted that the majority of youth offending targets were included in the Safer and Stronger block of the LAA.  The police were setting internal targets in the borough and were liaising with Abdool Kara to ensure that the targets fit in with those set in the borough.  It was planned that the second stage LAA would be in place for April 2008 but it was unlikely to be signed off until June 2008.


	

	7.  Mission for Merton
DS went through presentation and circulated a copy of the presentation.  Discussion took place on the content of the presentation and the following suggestions were made:

· The idden potential of Merton – housing, activities, transport 

· Should have additional theme of empowerment to the five programmes given in the presentation - this is an opportunity for residents and others in Merton to influence the agenda 

· Lack of accommodation in Merton for tourists


	


	· Value of international links with other boroughs EU and Poland.  At present the only link is with a town in Texas

· Concerns of young people regarding crime in Mitcham and bullying

· Need for more English language courses in borough

· More focus needed on language teaching in schools

· Arrange for young people to make their own film about the borough

· Better racial integration – in danger of having isolated groups in Merton 

· Community cohesion

· Importance of having strong faith community

· Asylum seekers and building on that as a positive eg inspiring parents that have a lot to offer in community in long term

Board members were asked to put any further views or thoughts on the website or on cards circulated at the meeting.  The content of the presentation could be shared with staff from Board members’ respective organisations and staff would be welcome to send in their comments.  


	

	8. Any other business
LH advised they will be doing a second film festival in March.  DH asked if LH could circulate further information to Board members.  

It was noted that copies of the Parenting Strategy would be circulated to members of the Board when published and there would be a range of training and activities offered to further the strategy.

It was noted Susanne Baccini would be leaving her current post at Christmas and this would be her last meeting.  DH thanked her for her contribution to the Board.

It was proposed that an evaluation of the Partnership be circulated and put on the agenda for a future meeting.

The new Partnership Development Manager, Simon Deakin, had been appointed and would attend the next meeting.

The next meeting of the Children’s Trust Board would be on Friday 8 February 2008 at 2 pm at the Chaucer Centre.


	LH

PB
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